
 

Dear Praying Friends, 

 I hope everyone is having a wonderful start to 2019!  We are excited to get 

started with meetings again since the slowness around Christmas.  We have started 

our meetings for 2019, attended the National Church Planters Conference, and saw 

God work in our lives in a great way! 

 The National Church Planters Conference was a great time of encouragement 

and challenge to our family.  This is a conference where church planters to America 

gather together for three days, along with Pastors from around the country.  We 

heard tremendous messages from the Word of God, and were greatly encouraged by 

the help that was provided to us church planters!  Devin and Lydia also had a great 

time in the youth conference that was going on at the same time.  We were all greatly 

challenged with a quote stating that “every person you meet is someone that your best 

friend died for”!  A powerful truth that we all need to stand for Christ, sharing Him at 

every opportunity.  He died for ALL, not just the ones we want to approach. 

 Now that the conference is over, we are getting ready for a couple weeks in 

Florida, then Virginia, and back to North Carolina.  Our schedule is coming together 

well for the year, but there are still many openings that we would like to fill.  Please 

pray for our calendar to fill up and for churches to catch a burden for the people of 

Butte.  We would love to be able to get to Butte by our original target date of this Fall 

(more recently targeting Spring 2020), but we need your prayers for our support to 

come in.  We know God can do it, and we know His timing is perfect, whatever that 

may be.  It’s easy to put God in a “time box”, but that only limits His power. 

 As always, continue to pray for the people of Butte, Montana.  There is a great 

spiritual warfare going on there, with 30+ churches that are preaching “another 

gospel”.  The deception is great, but the power of our God is so much GREATER!!!  I 

was able to meet a couple pastors from around the state of Montana and Idaho this 

week at the conference, and was encouraged as they want to work with us when we 

get out there.  We thank you for your prayers and support of our family and this 

ministry! 

 

Thank you to the following churches for hosting us recently: 

1/13 Bible Baptist Church Murfreesboro, TN 
1/13 Easthill Baptist Church Bartlett, TN 

 

In Christ, 

Dustin, Melissa, Devin, and Lydia Beck 
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